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 Market Drayton Town Council
Minutes of a virtual meeting of the Community and Governance Committee held on 
28 January 2021 at 7.30 pm 
PRESENT: Councillors: R. Aldcroft, J. Beckett, T. Beckett, A Cartwright, M. Erwin, S. Glover, J. Gough, D. Minnery, I Nellins, M. Smith, R. Smith and M. Whittle (Chair).



In attendance:  Six members of the public

Clerk:
Town Clerk and Projects Officer

The Chair announced that the meeting was being recorded.

1. CG     APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Cllr Minnery due to work commitments.
2. CG     DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS

There were no pecuniary interests raised.
3. CG     PUBLIC SESSION
No members of the public had expressed a wish to speak at the meeting.
4.CG
MINUTES
Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor R. Smith seconded, and it was RESOLVED with one abstention:
To agree and confirm the minutes of the Community and Governance Committee meeting held on 12 November 2020 

Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor Glover seconded, and it was RESOLVED:

To agree and confirm the minutes of the Extraordinary Community and Governance Committee meeting held on 10 December 2020.

5.CG
PRE-SUBMISSION DRAFT OF THE SHROPSHIRE LOCAL PLAN – 

REGULATION 19

The Chair explained that the Town Council submitted a representation at the Regulation 18 consultation to make the plan more robust.  He said the latest version of the plan is out for consultation under Regulation 19, unfortunately, the Town Councils suggested amendments have not been made.


The Clerk said that the Town Council need to reiterate the previous representation along with justification as to why the alterations would add to the soundness of the plan.   She explained that all comments submitted under regulation 19 will be seen and considered by the inspector.


Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor Aldcroft seconded, and it was RESOLVED: 

To Respond to the Local Plan Regulation 19 Consultation reiterating the representation submitted at Regulation 18 and setting out how the amendments add to the soundness of the plan.
6.CG
CAR PARKING AT SCHOOL TIMES

Information was circulated prior to the meeting


The Chair said that this motion was added to the agenda by Councillor Glover.  He said that parking has been an issue around the schools for years and that anything that can be done to stop an accident happening and improve parking around the area would be beneficial.


Councillor R. Smith said that several years ago the Local Policing Team led an initiative to improve the parking issues; new signage was put up and there was a police presence every day, which had a positive impact.  Unfortunately, the police no longer monitor the parking which has resulted in people parking as close to the schools as possible.   

Councillor Glover said he has received complaints from residents and parents about parking issues and problems crossing the roads.  He said that Council should be mindful that it is not just outside the schools that traffic is an issue on Longslow Road, Manor gardens, Manor Close, Clive Road, Cemetery Road, Westlands, Oaksfield, Simonds Road and Grotto Road, Alan Gardens, Highfields and Salisbury Road all have increased parking at school drop off and collection times.

Councillor M Smith said that parking has been an issue for over 10 years.  His preferred solution would be to provide additional parking; he suggested having designated parking places on the Town Park or giving parking passes for Frogmore Road Car Park.


The Chair suggested Shropshire Council Officers look at the areas in question and produce a package of different schemes that could be implemented to improve the traffic issues.


Councill Glover said the information contained in appendix CG58 relating to School streets sets out a scheme that can improve the parking. He suggested Council agree that the Safer Street Scheme be implemented at Market Drayton Junior and Infant Schools.

Councillor Aldcroft asked why Council are trying to engineer a system when it is the behaviour of the drivers that is an issue. He suggested other options such as staggering school start and finish time or introducing walking buses be considered.  He said that Shropshire Council are looking at reducing the speed limit around all schools to 20 miles an hour. 

Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor M. Smith seconded, and it was RESOLVED:

To request the Shropshire Council Officer, responsible for the School Street Scheme, visit Market Drayton to investigate the possibility of implementing a School Street Scheme outside the Junior and Infant schools.


Councillor Aldcroft proposed, and Councillor M. Whittle seconded, and it was RESOLVED:

To organise a meeting with Shropshire Councillor Steve Davenport, Dave Gradwell, Traffic Engineer, and Inspector Claire Greenaway to discuss engineering solution that could be implemented to improve traffic at the Infant and Junior Schools during school drop off and pick-up time.

Councillor Gough joined the meeting.
7.CG
SHROPSHIRE COUNCIL UPDATE
      
Councillor Aldcroft gave the following update:


Woore - there has been severe flooding.

HS2 - Work relating to HS2 is moving forward quickly, this will affect people travelling to Nantwich 

Covid – Shropshire Council are issuing regular update bulletins; they have recently released a telephone number for people to call if they need transport to get to their injections.  He said he understands the concern regarding the location of vaccination centres, they are being organised nationally not by Shropshire Council. The availability of vaccines, support, staffing are considered when locations are agreed; vaccination centres will potentially be at Whitchurch, Wem and Press. 

He said that Market Drayton Medical Practice deliver a lot of services from their premises and have limited staff.  The staff are also working at Prees Medical Practice giving Covid injections; they are currently working 7 days week.


The Chair said he is disappointed that Market Drayton does not have a vaccine Centre in the town as there are many residents who do not have access to transport and do not want to travel for injections.

8.CG
REPORTS FROM OUTSIDE BODIES
      
No verbal reports were received.
9.CG
INFORMATION


The following information was NOTED:
·   Covid19 Monument –Shropshire Council have given permission for the monument to be erected on the grassed area at the back of the library and the planning application has been submitted.
The meeting concluded at 8.05pm
Chairman
 ………………………………                   Date  …………………


